## OLD HALL CEMETERY ASSOCIATION P O BOX 498 LEWISVILLE, TX 75067 oldhallcemetery.com

## OLD HALL CEMETERY ASSOCIATION - MAY, 2025

What a pleasure to welcome beautiful spring weather---and also to invite your remembrance of Old Hall's DECORATION DAY and our nation's MEMORIAL DAY, both on the weekend of May 26. As you know, we memorialize our family and friends buried at Old Hall Cemetery on this occasion and at the same time demonstrate our eternal gratitude for those fallen heroes whose sacrifice has preserved the very freedoms we all enjoy. This year the date of these special occasions is the weekend of May 26. On Monday the 26<sup>th</sup> starting at 10 am, our local Scouts of America will install U.S. flags on graves of our veterans.

To be sure, this past year proved challenging for those who maintain our cemetery's grounds. The combination of drought conditions and then heavy rains meant we had to alternate between heavy watering of trees and then almost flood control! As you surely remember, Old Hall--a volunteer managed, non-profit registered cemetery--is totally dependent upon support from all of us. From road maintenance, to grounds mowing, to tree trimming and to our scheduled clean-ups, our financial help is essential.

Wouldn't this be an ideal time for all of us to support our cemetery with a memorial contribution—a donation in memory of our family and loved ones, a donation in gratitude for our nation's heroes, a donation in support of Old Hall Cemetery. You may make your contribution payable to Old Hall Cemetery Association—and please address your envelope to Old Hall Cemetery, PO Box 498, Lewisville TX 75067. Should you have any questions regarding contributions and donations, you may contact our treasurer Dianne Hayes Mayfield at <a href="mailto:dhmayfield6@hotmail.com">dhmayfield6@hotmail.com</a>.

Many, many thanks for your continuing support of Old Hall Cemetery.

Aubrey H. Polser, Jr. President, Board of Directors Old Hall Cemetery Association